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Artist impression of Manly Village Public School upgrade 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program 
to deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 
billion invested in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) is upgrading Manly Village Public School to meet the needs of the local 
community. Subject to approval, the benefits of the project will include: 

 relocation and upgrade to administration facilities 
 new fit for purpose learning spaces including a new special programs space and additional breakout rooms 

and storage spaces 
 new out of school hours care (OOSHC) facilities in the school hall. 

Progress summary 

The concept design for the Manly Village Public School upgrade has been approved. A head design consultant has 
completed the design and technical documentation required for the upgrade and a heritage architectural consultant 
will ensure the project’s scope sits within the existing building fabric.  

An information session is scheduled on Thursday, 11 August from 3:30 to 5 pm at Manly Village Public School library to 
share the concept designs with the community.  
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In addition, SINSW awarded an early works contract to RJ Electrical, which covers an electrical upgrade at the school. 
These works include the relocation of the main switchboard from the existing administration area to the new 
administration area in Building D. These works, which began in July 2022, are classified as development without 
consent and due for completion in late 2022. 

Community information session 

You are invited to attend a community information session to find out more about the project and meet members of 
the project team. The session will be held on Thursday, 11 August from 3:30pm to 5:00pm at the Manly Village Public 
School library. 

Next steps 

Main works will be delivered in three stages via a development without consent planning pathway. The associated 
planning document, called a Review of Environmental Factors (REF), is under review by the SINSW statutory planning 
team as they consider a response from Northern Beaches Council. If approved, SINSW plan to release a tender and 
appoint a builder in September 2022 before starting Stage 1 construction in late 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Manly Village Public School Main Works – Stages 1, 2, and 3 
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